Gallia County Family and Children First Council

Monthly Minutes for February 5, 2010

Members Present:
Ron Adkins, GJM BADAMHS

Melissa Conkle, Health Department

Debbie Davidson, Help Me Grow

Charla Evans, Gallia County Local Schools

Joe Foster, Gallia County Commissioner

Mary Jo Frank, Woodland Centers

Dana Glassburn, Dept. of Job and Family Services

Dennis Johnson, TASC/OVBH
Mary Lynne Jones, Gallipolis City Schools

Melissa Kimmel, Serenity House

Russ Moore, Children’s Services

Lynn Pauley, GJV RSVP

Jack Payton, Gallipolis City Schools

Denise Shockley, Gallia-Vinton ESC

Greg Shrader, Juvenile Court

Larry Simpson, Dept. of Youth Services

Kimberly Thomas, Parent Representative

Teresa Varian, Gallia-Meigs Community Action

Sandra Walker, Gallia County WIC

Chad Wallace, Gallia County Sheriff’s Office

Members Absent:
Joe Browning, Gallia County Sheriff

Tina Cotterill, Heart of the Valley Head Start

Rosalie Durbin, Gallia County Board of DD

Nikki Hogan, Holzer Medical Center (OB/Peds)

Tom Moulton, Gallia County Juvenile Judge




Truman Noe, Gallia-Jackson-Vinton JVSD

Jackie Sheets, FACTS/New Alternatives

Jill Simpkins, NAMI/EMA

Kelly Velazquez, Parent Representative

Dena Warren, FACTS/New Alternatives

Staff Present:

Chris Love, FCFC Secretary

Cara Luce, Intersystem Coordinator

Visitors:

Rebecca Casto, Southern Ohio Behavioral Health




Erin Duduit, Southern Ohio Behavioral Health

1. Welcome & Introductions – Kimberly Thomas called the meeting to order at 9:05 a.m.  Introductions were made.   

2. Approval of Agenda – Ms. Thomas requested approval of the agenda.  

MOTION G10:117
Dennis Johnson made a motion to accept the agenda.  Charla Evans seconded the motion.  The motion carried.

3. Presentation & Approval of Minutes – Ms. Thomas requested approval of the minutes from the November 6, 2009 Business Meeting.  

MOTION G10:118
Mary Jo Frank moved to approve the November 6, 2009 Business meeting minutes as presented.  Dana Glassburn seconded the motion.  The motion carried.

4. Budget/Finance Committee Report – Ron Adkins reported that the Fiscal Committee met prior to the Council meeting this morning.  He distributed copies of the fiscal reports to the Council.  He stated that the Committee approved a revised administrative budget for the Council as a result of the new Family Civic Engagement Grant that was written and funded in conjunction with the ESC and the Council.  Mr. Adkins reported the Committee reviewed the expenditures for the Administrative Budget, the Help Me Grow Budget, the Children’s Trust Fund Budget, and the Service Coordination FCSS Budget.  They also reviewed a new spreadsheet for the new Family Civic Engagement, as well as approved expenditures for all of those funding sources through the end of January.    

MOTION G10:119
Charla Evans made a motion to approve the Budget/Finance Committee Reports as presented.  Larry Simpson seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.

5. Old Business

a. Implementation Reports
1. Help Me Grow – Cara Luce reported that the Help Me Grow staff attended a weeklong training in Athens on new curriculum to use with the “at risk” kids.  ODH has not given the guidance as to when or how to start implementing it but they are trained.  Debbie Davidson announced that the staff did pass all of the assessments. She reported that HMG is currently serving 73 children.  Of those 73 kids, 31 are Part C families, 42 are at risk families, and they have 2 Part C referrals right now.  Ms. Luce announced that the HMG Valentine Party is Monday, February 8th at the Early Childhood Center.      

2. Children’s Trust Fund – Cara Luce reported in Dena Warren’s absence. She reported that FACTS is still doing parenting classes every Monday from 11:00 to 12:30 and are currently in the Positive Parenting II course.  There were no classes in January.  However, they have served 62 parents so far.    

3. Alternative School Update – Mary Lynne Jones distributed the Alternative School Report.  She stated there appears to be no long term students at this time.  There has been a decrease by 10 short term students for this school year as compared to last year.  Ms. Jones also pointed out the community agencies that support the Alternative School and that they are appreciative of the services.    

4. Community Coalition – Ms. Luce reported that the Community Coalition is currently providing Life Skill sessions weekly at the Alternative School.  Currently, they are working on asset building and using the evidence-based program “Too Smart to Start” with the LEADS Program.  The Coalition was not awarded the Parents Who Host grant but they hope to do that without that funding.  The Sheriff’s Office has assisted with supplying extra officers for compliance checks and party patrols and local media outlets have been running public service announcements with the Parents Who Host Lose the Most message.  They were involved with a meeting for a neighborhood watch group for a possible presentation on prescription drugs.  They have begun planning the 13th Annual Positive Youth Day and the 8th Annual Fishing Out Drugs Day.    

5. Children’s Programming – Dr. Mary Jo Frank reported that Woodland Centers has served 417 kids during the second quarter of the fiscal year.  She distributed copies of the Children’s Programming Report showing the breakdown of services.  They are still providing services in the Alternative School.  On Thursday evenings they serve children and families through the After School Resiliency Program.  They are working to increase services by providing transportation to adolescents and developing an evidence-based group for adolescents with substance abuse issues.  In Early Childhood Mental Health, Becky Greenlee is working in all four counties.  She has observed 10 classrooms in Gallia, consulted with 20 teachers and served 175 children.  Dr. Frank reported on the Prevention (Child Abuse and Neglect) that they are doing with Children Services in both Gallia County Local Schools and Gallipolis City Schools, they currently provide services to 48 kids.

b. Service Coordination/FCSS/289 Update – Cara Luce reported that due to the bad weather during January several Service Coordination meetings were cancelled.  Ms. Luce stated that she had 56 meetings scheduled for the months of November, December and January.  Of those 56 meetings, they were only able to have 36 of those meetings. She has had 6 new referrals in the past three months and one family was maintaining and felt they could stop services.   Currently, there are 31 kids total.  Ms. Luce reported that she meets at least once a month on each family.  She continues to do the 289 data collection and that report is due July 15th.          
c.
Other – There was no other business to discuss.

6. New Business

a. Next Meeting Dates – Ms. Thomas informed the Council that the next Business Meeting is March 5th at 9:00 a.m. at the Gallia County Service Center to get us back on schedule.  Due to Good Friday being on April 2nd, the next Program Meeting of the Council will be April 9th at 9:00 a.m. at the GJM ADAMHS Board Office (53 Shawnee Lane, Gallipolis, Ohio).

MOTION G10:120
Mary Jo Frank made a motion to approve moving the April 2nd meeting to the 9th.   Charla Evans seconded the motion.  The motion carried.

b. Family Civic Engagement Grant – Dr. Denise Shockley reported that the partnership of the Gallia-Vinton ESC, the Family and Children First Council, and Gallia County Local Schools applied for and has been awarded a Family Civic Engagement Grant.  Dr. Shockley reported that it is coming out of House Bill 1 and all districts are to have appointed a Family Civic Engagement Team by February 1st.   She explained it’s looking at a systemic approach to mobilize all forces in a community to address family, children, community needs, identify gaps, review resources, and making sure efforts are not duplicated.  Dr. Shockley said we have some extensive training that is going to be provided through Ohio State University.  Our county team includes members from the Gallia County Local School District, Gallia-Vinton ESC district, Cara Luce/FCFC, Robin Harris/GJM BADAMHS, and Tracy Winters/4-H Agent.  
Dr. Charla Evans added that writing this grant really flowed naturally because of the collaboration that takes place around the Family and Children First Council table.  She feels that the Council participated when it identified “School Success” as the number one priority and that coupled with the unification behind the two school districts in pursuing success in bond levies.  Dr. Evans said it will be a learning process but a very worthwhile investment.
7. Announcements/Concerns  

· Chad Wallace reported that January was an extremely busy month for the Sheriff’s Office.  The have done sex offender compliance checks in conjunction with the U.S. Marshall Service, which resulted in multiple criminal charges.  They opened three sexual assault cases on children ranging in ages 6 through 9.  There has been one child abuse case and they worked with Children’s Services in removing the children yesterday.  Deputy Wallace said they do expect to make an arrest in another sexually oriented case and hopefully two of the threes cases would be solved by the end of the week.

· Ron Adkins reported that he had a meeting this week with Health Recovery Services, who manages Bassett House.  Bassett House is our adolescent residential treatment program and manages Rural Women’s Recovery Program.  They reported that 90% of the residents in Rural Women’s are heroin users.  In their adolescent program, 30% of the kids enrolled are using heroin as their drug of choice.

· Teresa Varian/Gallia-Meigs Community Action distributed a handout and explained that they are working with the Attorney General Office and Treasurer’s Office to get the word out about the earned income tax credit.  If a household income is less than $57,000.00 they can provide a free tax preparation for them.

· Cara Luce distributed a flyer for a program at Wing Haven.  She reported that the program is called Confident Kids and the flyer explains more details about the program.  
8. Adjournment 
MOTION G10:121
Jack Payton made a motion to adjourn and Ron Adkins seconded the motion.  The meeting adjourned at 9:35 a.m.

_______________________________

______________________________

Council President




Council Secretary
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